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Minutes

PZ Meeting began at 7:00 pm, conducted by Chair Tiffany Atkinson. 

MEMBERS PRESENT
Chairman Tiffany Atkinson, Connor Balls, Mark Lynne, Derek Grange and Trent Hagman

OTHERS PRESENT
Council Member Brandon Buck, PZ Secretary Melinda Lee, Arnaud VanWettere, Aaron McClellan, Rich Walker, Irene Wilson, and Matt Nielson

PRAYER OR THOUGHT – Mark Lynne
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – Derek Grange

APPROVAL OF MINUTES – February 19, 2020
Mark Lynne made a motion to approve the Minutes as presented from the Planning Commission meeting held February 19, 2020. Derek seconded the motion. Tiffany Atkinson, Connor Balls, Mark Lynne, Derek Grange and Trent Hagman voted in favor.  

BUILDING PERMIT REPORT
Visionary Homes 2018 LLC	269 West 520 South   	Home

CITY COUNCIL REPORT – February 26, 2020
Council Member Brandon Buck reported on City Council Meeting:

1. Held a Public Hearing for, and approved, the amended Standard Subdivision ordinance.
2. Held a Public Hearing for, and approved, the amended Minor Subdivision ordinance.
3. Held a Public Hearing for, and approved, repealing 2 previous ordinances regarding elections and adopting a Primary Election (instead of holding a Caucus Meeting).
4. Held a Public Hearing for, and approved, amending the budget.
5. Approved a new Personnel Policy.

Departments:
The Council again discussed options for adding office space for the growing Building Department. The project may get pushed back until next fiscal year (begins July 1, 2020).

HELD PUBLIC HEARING ABOUT POSSIBLE LAND REZONE FROM A-1 TO RE-20 (Legislative)
· Property address: 800 East 450 North
· Parcel ID: 04-005-0002
· 27.27 acres 
· Application submitted by Heritage Land Development
· Request parcel of land rezoned from A-1 (agricultural, minimum 1 acre) to RE-20 (residential, minimum area 20,000 sq. ft.)

Tiffany opened the Public Hearing.

Arnaud VanWettere - Lives at 451 North 1000 East. He is opposed to the rezone. He bought his property knowing these lots were zoned one acre and he prefers that. He argued there are only 2 ultimate roads for exit purposes (referring to the Paradise, California wildfires evacuation).

Irene Wilson - is concerned about limited outlets. She said not all her neighbors received letters. “We need more time to discuss.” She also claimed, “Lots of people run the stop signs. It is not safe.”

The Public Hearing was closed

CONSIDER LAND REZONE FROM A-1 TO RE-20 (Legislative)
Mark Lynne – feels the [subdivision] plan is good. It ties 4 (currently dead end) roads together. The more roads available for travel equate to individual roads being less traveled. 

Derek Grange – As a public service officer, he understands the egress concern. He prefers a note from those involved with fire and police protection, and the City Engineer. Mark said all those concerns are addressed in the Construction Drawings. Mark also noted most full acre lots in nearby Greystone are now a fire hazard. They are too small to farm or graze, and too large to mow.

Matt Nielson (Sierra Homes) - apologized he arrived late. He said he has never seen the city ‘move’ so quickly on a project. He reminded all present that the only item being considered here and now is the rezone. Smaller lots make for smaller water bills. Other reasons make it more effective and reasonable. He claimed, “In North Logan, no one is happy with one-acre lots.”

Connor Balls - prefers one-acre lots. He wonders if Hyde Park City has water capacity to accommodate 59 new lots. Mark Lynne reminded him that is addressed at the Preliminary Plat stage.

Trent Hagman - says more water is used for smaller lots.

Tiffany Atkinson said it meets ordinance and is surrounded by RE-20 zoned land. She is President of the Mountain Gate HOA and informed everyone the CCRs require 30% xeriscape (water wise plant) landscaping.

Mark Lynne made a motion to recommend the rezone to City Council. Because it is more economical to the city, and for the reasons stated above. Derek Grange seconded the motion. . Tiffany Atkinson, Connor Balls, Mark Lynne, Derek Grange and Trent Hagman voted in favor.  

CONSIDER MOUNTAIN GATE PHASE 5 RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION CONCEPT PLAN (Administrative)
See description as above.  Purpose: Develop into 59 home lots.
Because this item was discussed along with the rezone item, Mark Lynne moved to send this on to DRC again for the Preliminary Plat stage. Trent Hagman seconded the motion. . Tiffany Atkinson, Connor Balls, Mark Lynne, Derek Grange and Trent Hagman voted in favor.  

CONSIDER CULINARY AND/OR SECONDARY (IRRIGATION) WATER AMENDMENTS (Legislative)
Mark Lynne sent the latest draft to Tayler Jensen at the county and Nathan Daugs at the Water Conservancy District, for their review. Melinda suggested using “current market rate” instead of the fee schedule because she knows the fee schedule would not be updated often enough. Mark said the fee schedule could say “current market rate”. Melinda noted a couple other minor edits. This item will be continued until a response is received from the county and water district.

Council Member Brandon Buck noted the law in Preston, Idaho. If no water is associated with the land, it cannot be developed.

CONSIDER CREATING AN ORDINANCE FOR COMMERCIAL SUBDIVISIONS (Legislative)
Mark Lynne copied Brandon’s recent residential subdivision ordinance, cut out the “density” parts, then cut/pasted commercial requirements. It is a new, longer version, still raw, with bad numbering. Mark is willing to refine it, and then bring it again before this group. Members discussed the possibility of combining zones – Commercial, Planned Professional, perhaps Industrial. It is time to take another look at the city’s General Plan. Trends toward online purchasing have changed retail and our city needs to adapt. 
Brandon also suggested designating a zone for a dispensary, otherwise they can locate anywhere. Brandon will ask City Council about reviewing the General Plan and City Council’s view on zoning updates, if any.

OTHER
Brandon noted the City Celebration will be combined into a single day this year, and be held at Lee Park. The fireworks will be shot off from the volleyball sand pit. Next year, all festivities will be at the new park (600 South 250 East). Currently, the city is looking to name the annual city celebration. Submit suggestions to City Council Member Stephanie Allred.


[bookmark: _GoBack]Meeting adjourned at 8:15 P.M.

_____________________________
Melinda Lee, Secretary	
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